UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting March 28, 1977 4:00 p.m., Conference Room

MINUTES

Present: Desiderio, DuMars, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Flickinger,

Goldberg, Hart, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez,

Minzner, Montez, Muir, Norwood, Ragsdale, J. Romero,

Schwartz, Simson, Teitelbaum, Utton, Weihofen; Students Hernandez, Kraemer, Noland; Visitor Herb

Kraus

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart, and minutes of the meetings of February 21 and March 7 were approved.

After reading some announcements, Dean Hart commented on the law school budget and needs for the coming year.

The faculty voted to continue on probation: Carl Bradford, Allan Toledo, Mariano Torrez, and Carol Vigil. Removed from probation were: Ben Gonzales, James McKay, Jose Romero, and Francis Skenandore.

The faculty denied the petition of Bridget Jacober for special consideration of transfer credits.

Desiderio led the discussion on first year curriculum, particularly concerning Programmed Studies. Decisions were postponed until the next faculty meeting on April 4.

Professor Minzner, Chairman of the Committee on Honors and Awards, presented a proposal (attached), and discussion followed.

Professor Weihofen asked for suggestions, to be forwarded to the donor, for the use of some money which will be made available to the law school.

Professor Utton announced that Professor Alberto Szekely, of the National University in Mexico City, will be visiting in the law school during the next two weeks. Professor Szekely's fields are International Law and the Law of the Sea.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y

Next meeting: April 4.